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From: Jeffrey Rogers
To: Colleen V. Conko
Cc: Jessica L Wright; Toni Brady; Scott Herring
Subject: Fw: Chinsegut Manor House
Date: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 1:09:29 PM

Colleen 

Can you add this entire conversation the the Chinsegut agenda item for the next meeting. 

Jeffrey Rogers 
Hernando County Administrator 
352-528-6732
Jrogers@hernandocounty.us

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Maria Steijlen <msteijlen@tampabayhistorycenter.org>
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 12:46:18 PM
To: Lisa-Perry Richardson <lrichardson@tampabayhistorycenter.org>; Jeffrey Rogers
<JRogers@co.hernando.fl.us>
Cc: Bell4Brooksville@gmail.com <Bell4Brooksville@gmail.com>; Toni Brady
<TBrady@co.hernando.fl.us>
Subject: RE: Chinsegut Manor House
 

Good Afternoon All,

 
This it to confirm that the Tampa Bay History Center will not be able to continue as a partner  if the
County’s contributions towards maintenance change.

 
Best regards,
Maria

 
Maria Steijlen
Chief Financial Officer

 
Tampa Bay History Center
801 Water Street, Tampa, FL  33602
Direct (813) 675-8976 | Cell (813) 765-9403

 
From: Lisa-Perry Richardson <lrichardson@tampabayhistorycenter.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 12:39 PM
To: Jeffrey Rogers <JRogers@co.hernando.fl.us>
Cc: Bell4Brooksville@gmail.com; Toni Brady <TBrady@co.hernando.fl.us>; Maria Steijlen



<msteijlen@tampabayhistorycenter.org>
Subject: RE: Chinsegut Manor House

 
Good Afternoon Jeff and Blake,

 
Jeff, we are so grateful for all you and Hernando County have done for our partnership for the
Chinsegut Manor House.  And, thank you for your very kind words. I know our staff have very much
enjoyed working with you, your staff and the County on this worthy project.

 
I am copying our CFO, Maria Steijlen, here for confirmation, but yes, it is my understanding that it is
fair to assume that, without maintenance support at the current level,  the History Center would not
be able to continue in its operational role at the Manor House at Chinsegut.  Maria, please confirm
or correct on this point.  

 
Kind Regards,
Lisa

 
Lisa-Perry Richardson
Interim President and CEO / Chief Development Officer

 
Tampa Bay History Center
801 Water Street, Tampa, FL 33602
(813) 675-8991

 
 
 
From: Jeffrey Rogers <JRogers@co.hernando.fl.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 11:19 AM
To: lrichardson@tampabayhistorycenter.org
Cc: Bell4Brooksville@gmail.com; Toni Brady <TBrady@co.hernando.fl.us>
Subject: Chinsegut Manor House

 
Mrs. Richardson
 
Hi. I am the County Administrator of Hernando County, as you are aware.  The Board of
County Commissioners of Hernando County are going to discuss our lease with the
State of Florida for the Chinsegut Manor House and Retreat Center on our May 27, 2025
BOCC meeting.
 
The County is very appreciative of the partnership we have with the Tampa Bay History
Center for the operation of the Manor House.  Your organization has made great
improvements and improved the museum experience.



What I wanted to know and discuss with you is the thoughts from your organization on
your future partnership.
 
Currently we contribute to the costs of maintaining the Manor House and the grounds. 
 In our past discussions, if the County did not contribute to the cost of maintenance, I
believe your organization would not be able to continue to partner.  Is that a fair
statement?
 
I invite you or a representative to attend our meeting on May 27, 2025 at 9:00 am in the
Hernando County Courthouse.  Also, I am willing to have a conversation to discuss the
details of these discussions moving forward.
 
I realize this is a short time frame for any decisions, and I understand if you cannot
commit to any decisions at this time.
 
I have copied Blake Bell, one of your Trustees that I have been discussing this situation
with also.
 
 
Thank you for your time and assistance.
 
Jeffrey Rogers, P.E.
County Administrator
Hernando County
15470 Flight Path Drive
Brooksville, FL 34604
(352)754-4841
jrogers@hernandocounty.us
 


